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Re: peAOB Rulemaking Docket Matter No. 012

Dear Dr. Carmichael:

Although we recognize that the comment period on this matter has closed, the California Board
of Accountancy (CBA) has recently learned that the Public Company Accounting Oversight
Board (PCAOB) has received comments on its Proposed Auditing Standard on Audit
Documentation suggesting that the rebuttable presumption standard is workable only if it applies
exclusively to PCAOB proceedings. As you know, the CBA is fully supportive of the current
proposal, including its provision for the rebuttable presumption. The CBA is greatly concerned
regarding this suggested amendment to the PCAOB proposed standard and its impact on the
rebuttable presumption standard in California.

California's rebuttable presumption requirement (California Business and Professions Code
Section 5097(c)) is not limited to proceedings before the CBA. Instead, all California audits
currently must conform to California's audit documentation standards including the rebuttable
presumption. If the PCAOB adopts an audit documentation standard which limits the rebuttable
presumption provision to PCAOB proceedings solely, the CBA is concerned that some might
assert or contend that in California a lower documentation standard would apply to audits of
public companies than to audits of non-public companies. This could make it more difficult for
the CBA to prove an audit failure in a disciplinary matter involving an audit of a public company.

The rebuttable presumption is an important standard because it is an additional critical incentive
for licensees to properly document their work. This standard greatly enhances the ability of
regulatory entities to protect the public. Under this standard, if work is not properly documented,
then the burden of proving that the required work was performed properly falls on the licensee
because the licensee has control over the audit documentation.

Because of the unique position of the California Board of Accountancy in the above noted
matter, we urge you to give consideration to this Board's concerns and not make substantive
changes related to the rebuttable presumption in the PCAOB's proposed audit documentation
standard. Should you have questions or need additional information, please contact Carol
Sigmann, Executive Officer, at (916) 263-3980.

Sincerely,

Ian B.Thomas
President

c: Members, California Board of Accountancy


